

Dec. 5, 2022

## Dear Ministry Leader:

Over the last 20 years I have served as a professional coach to pastors and ministry leaders designing and facilitating the work of restoration.

Since April of 2022, I have served as a coach specifically to Will Mancini, in partnership with counseling specialists and eight other local church pastors, including Matt Carter, the lead pastor of Sagemont Church at the time the process began. Since then we have asked Will not to pursue his coaching or consulting work. He has willingly submitted to the team. I can testify that Will and his wife Romina have experienced considerable healing and progress with the Lord, with one another and as a family.

The purpose of this letter is to confirm that under my leadership and the authority of pastor Matt Carter, Will has been released as of January 1st, 2023 to pursue part-time coaching and consulting work among his relational network.

Please feel free to call me or Matt Carter if you have any further questions.

Sincerely in Christ,

Jimmy Dood

founder, PastorServe

913-208-4522

**Matt Carter** 

Pastor and VP of Church Planting and Mobilization, NAMB

832-205-9996